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COUNTRIES WANT INDEPENDENCE, NATIONS WANT LIBERATION, PEOPLE WANT REVOLUTION

SSST“ 1975 -  YEAR OF 
REVOLUTIONARY STRUGGLE

The trend of the international 
situation m  1975 confirmed that 
Revolution indeed is the main trend 
m  the world today.
The struggles of the internation­

al proletariat and oppressed nat­
ions and peoples of the world again 
st Imperialism and Soviet Social Im 
perialism, for liberation, indepen­
dence, and revolution advanced for­
ward as the situation worldwide be­
came ever more favorable for Revol­
ution

THE CONTRADICTION BETWEEN THE OPPR­
ESSED NATIONS ON THE ONE HAND AND 
IMPERIALISM AND SOCIAL IMPERIALISM 
ON THE OTHER.
The principal contradiction world 

wide is that contradiction which is 
intensifying and moving forward all 
other contradictions worldwide.

Imperialism and Soviet Social Im­
perialism are still aggressive and 

however, the internal mo 
tion is that of disintegration and 
decline as the general deepening 
capitalist crisis proceeds from its 
own internal contradictions and ext­
ernally from the intensifying blows 
of the developing national liberat­
ion struggles m  the 3rd world--
the storm center of revolution.

We are still m  the era of Imper­
ialism and Proletarian Revolution, 
the era of Leninism m  which the po­

litical essence of imperialism is 
the oppression of nations by oppres­
sor nations. This manifested itself 
in 1975 by the political intervent­
ion, economic exploitation, and mil­
itary aggression by the Soviet and 
U.S Imperialists who comprise the 
greatest counter-revolutionary al­
liance internationally. Despite 
their contention, they collude and 
collaborate in their strategic aim 
to destroy socialism, stifle revol­
ution and divide the world into re­
spective spheres of influence under 
the opportunist cover of "Detente". 
However, -herever there is oppres­
sion arc exploitation, there will 
be struggle, resistence, and revo­
lution.

ASIA-MAIN BATTLEGROUND FOR LIBER­
ATION

In 1975, Asia dealt heavy blows 
to U.S. Imperialism, particularly 
in IndoChir.a. The historic struggle 
of the IndoChinese peoples against 
French, Japanese, and U.S. colonial­
ism, imperialism, and neo-colonial- 
ism, culminated in the final defeat 
of U.S. lmperialisn and its being 
driven out of IndoChina with its 
tail between its legs.

In March, the r.aticr.al liberation 
forces in Cambodia defeated the U.S. 
directed puppets and achieved state 
independence and national liberatioi 
for the Khmer people. The Soviet-

Kevisionists exposed tneir traitor? 
ous essence and line m  Cambodia by 
collaborating with the U S Imper­
ialists in supporting the Lon Nol 
government right up to the fall of 
Phnom Penh. This is a concrete ex­
ample of how they try to repress 
national liberation struggles m  
collusion with the U S
The surrender of Saigon by the 

puppet forces marked the final lib­
eration of South Vietnam from the 
grasp of U S Imperialism. The NLF 
has routed the comprador government 
of U S lackeys and placed the true 

representatives of the So. Vietnam­
ese people, the Provisional Revolu­
tionary Government, m  power. -
With the united forces of the 

Pathet Lao and the NLF, 1975 saw the 
Laotian people finally defeat and ex 
pel U S Imperialist forces.

The victories m  Asia m  1975 con 
firm that a small nation through 
perseverence, uniting all that can 
be united under the leadership of 
the Communist Party and its correct 
political line, can defeat the most 
powerful imperialist state through 
waging a peopled war of national 
liberation

THE MIDDLE EAST
The U S Imperialist-Israeli ag­

gression against the Arab peoples 
and their combined efforts to liqui­
date the Palestinian Revolution and 
deny the Palistimans their right 
to their national homeland has been 
aided by the interference of the 
Soviet-Revisionists Posing as 
"allies" of the Arabs, they are 
merely trying to strengthen their 
strategic position and hegemony 
over the area.
Despite this stab m  the back pol 

ic> of the Imperialists of ’no war, 
no peace', the Palistiman people 
m  1975 scored successes from the 
battlefield to the United Nations. 
Israeli Zionists became increasing­
ly isolated internationally, while 
decaying politcally and economical-1 
ly internally. The collusion by 
the two superpowers to stifle the 
Palistmian Revolution by one send­
ing arms to Israel and the other 
man-power in the form of thousands 
of Jewish emigrants, and their cont 
ention for hegemony in the areh has 
been increasingly exposed to the 
Arab people. This exposure has 
raised the vigilance of the Arab 
people m  their struggle against 
Zionism, U.S. Imperialism, and 
Soviet Social-Imperialism.

AFRICA-SUPERPOWER CONTENTION 
INTENSIFIES
The struggle for independence in 

Africa from colonialism was achiev­
ed by Mozambique, Angola, Sao Tome

and Camoros Islands after 400 years 
of Portuguese colonialism The str­
uggle continues against neo-coloni- 
alism as the 2 superpowers vie for 
hegemony This has particularly 
crvstalized m  Angola where the 
Soviet Revisionists have outfront 
mterfeied politically and militar­
ily to the point of even sending m  
Cuban and Soviet troops while the 
C.I.A also increased its arms ship 
ments and interference.

Intervening also is the reaction­
ary and racist regime of South Afr­
ica whom U S Imperialism uses as a 
watchdog for its interests in the 
area At stake is the future of An­
gola as a truely independent and 
sovereign country
The Neo-colonialist contention by 

the super-powers for hegemony over 
the newly independent former colon­
ies is increasing but this can be a 
temporary obstacle as the m a m  and 

* growing trend m  Africa is national 
liberation, independence and social 
ism
EAST EUROPE-NEO COLONIES OF THE 

U S S.R.
The Soviet Revisionist political 

domination, economic plunder, and 
military occupation of Hungary, 
Czechoslavakia, Poland, G.D R. and 
Mongolia intensified as did the re­
sistance .
The opportunist and chauvinist co­

ver used by the Soviet Revisionists 
of "limited sovereignty","socialist 
community","socialist integration", 
will be blown away by the just stru­
ggles of these nations for liberat­
ion, state sovereignty, socialism, 
and the dictatorship of the prolet­
ariat .
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rep ort..
THE CONTRADICTION BETWEEN THE PROL­
ETARIAT AND THE BOURGEOISIE IN THE 
CAPITALIST AND REVISIONIST COUNTRIES 

The class struggle between the 
proletariate and the Bourgeoisie 
within the first and second world 
is sharpening due to the general 
capitalist crisis Sharpening con­
tradictions manifested themselves 
m  the growth of state monopoly 
capitalism, the concentration of 
production and capital, the in­
creasing militarization of the e- 
conomies: unemployment, inflation, 
and the increase in centralization 
of political state power by the 
monopoly capitalists This shift­
ing of the burden of the crisis on­
to the shoulders of the working- 
class was met with resistance which 
will develop and strike back hard­
er in the future This leaves the 
bourgeoisie the increasingly sole 
alternative of preparing for Fas­
cism and a new war as a means to 
escape the crisis *

The growing trend of the prole- , 
tariate m  the advanced capitalist 
countries is to break away from the 
reformist Social Democratic and Re­
visionist Parties, to oppose U S

and Soviet-Socialist imperialism 
and defeat their own Bourgeoisie 
under the leadership of New Marxist 
Leninist Parties This struggle by 
the proletariat intensified during 
the past year In the second world 
countries of West Europe This was 
especiallv true in Portugal where 
the struggle between the decadent 
and dying forces of U S imperial­
ism, Soviet-Social imperialism, 
Social Democratics, the Revision­
ist Communist Party, on the one 
hand and the growing Marxist-Lenin- 
1 st forces on the other, has shown 
us what role the revisionist agents 
and social traiters play m  the 
ranks of the working class They 
have tried to derail the genuine 
and growing aspiration of the Por­
tugese proletariat and oppressed 
masses for Socialist Revolution

DANGER OF WAR - THE CONTRADICTION 
BETWEEN IMPERIALIST AND SOCIAL-IM­
PERIALIST COUNTRIES, AND AMONG THE 
IMPERIALIST COUNTRIES

As the contradictions among the 
imperialist sharpened, so did the 
contention and infighting No par­
tial agreements and temporary sta­
bilization by these international 
gangsters can stop the advance of 
history and socialism However, as 
Chairman Mao teaches us, we must 
still tactically respect their 
teeth of iron, but despise them 
strategically for they are in the

final analysis paper tigers

The feint to the east by the So­
viet-Revisionists and thrust to 
the West was the basic motion of 
aggressive soviet policy m  1975 

The growing threat to the security 
of Europe by the Soviet Union took 
the form of constant pressure, pen­
etrating arms, money, and revision­
ist poison while posing as the 
"friend" of the working class 
through the local revisionist part­
ies Thus the countries of Western 
Europe are caught between the two 
superpower blocs of N A T 0 (U.S.)
and the increasingly aggressive 
Warsaw Pact ( U S S R )  which were 
formed for the purpose of keeping 
and bringing other countries under 
the hegemony of one of the two su­
perpowers

On the question of "Disarmament" 
talks by the two superpowers and 
other imperialists, it remained 
just that - talk The arms race 
proceeded m  the form of increased 
arms production, sales, arming and 
militarization This continuous 
arming flows from the nature of the 
Capitalist economy. The aggressive 
policy of imperialism uses arms to 
try and dominate the world, sup­
press Revolution, and to bully and 
influence nations and peoples

The relative collusion of the 
two superpowers to divide up the 
world into spheres of influence

continued, but what was absolute 
between them was rivalry, conten­
tion, and struggle The motion was 
that of U S. Imperialism further 
declining especially after the blo­
ody blows it received at the hands 
of the Indo-Chinese people Soviet 
Imperialism grew and developed 
which is only a temporary phenomena 
for imperialism is in essence weak 
and moribund with feet of clay

What must be drawn out is that 
with the increasing contradictions 
among the two superpowers and the 
other imperialists, the danger of 
war is growing In West Europe, the 
Soviet Revisionists are mounting 

more economic, political, and mili­
tary pressure to achieve domination 
over the area

THE CONTRADICTION BETWEEN SOCIALIST 
COUNTRIES ON THE ONE HAND AND IM­
PERIALISM AND SOCIAL IMPERIALISM ON 
THE OTHER

The coup within the U S S R  and 
the seizure of state power by "the 
Kruschevite Revisionists and new 
Soviet Bourgeoisie which as led to 
the complete restoration of capit­
alism and development of social-im- 
perialism was but a temporary ad­
vantage for world capitalism This 
new dictatorship of the bourgeoisie 
and growing imperialism opened up a 

second front against socialism and 
communism as these renegades at­

tacked Leninism and the general 
line of the International Communist 
movement

With the break up of the Social­
ist camp m  the 1960's, the leader­
ship of the international Communist 
movement fell to the Communist Par­
ty of China, and the Party of Labor 
of Albania to be resolute, not con- 
cilliate, and draw firm lines of 
demarcation with the modem Revi­
sionists

The tain danger the two super­
powers see m  China and Albania is 
not military, although they have 
surrounded both with bases and 
troops It is the ideological and 
political leadership provided by 
Albania and China to the interna­
tional communist, proletarian, and 
national liberation movements that 
threatens the superpowers From Spa­
in to the United Nations, to Indo­
china - the correct line of the U- 
nited Front against imperialism has 
been wielded and implemented m  or­
der to expose and struggle against 
imperialism and Revisionism It has 
mobilized the people of the world 
against the two superpowers so that 
the two trends may be isolated and 
smashed one by one

THE SUBJECTIVE FACTOR

With the victory of the Bolshe­
vik Revolution, Lenin, the Bolshe­
vik party, and the Comintern laid 
out the strategic plan and tactical 
line for the beginning epoch of 
World Revolution and with the ob­
jective of consolidating the Dicta­
torship of the Proletariate in the 
U S S R  as a base for the defeat 
of imperialism

The ma m  force in this strategic 
plan was the Dictatorship of the 
Proletariate and the Proletarian 
Movement m  all countries The mam 
reserves were the semi-proletarian 
and lower peasant masses in the ad­
vanced countries and the national 
liberation movements m  the colon­
ies and neo-colonies The direction 
of the m a m  blow was aimed at the 
petit-bourgois democrats, parties 
of the second international, and o- 
ther opportunists who were the mam 
support of the policy of compro­

mise with imperialism
Tactically, the concrete dispo­

sition of forces on the social 
front were an alliance of the prol­
etarian movement m  the advanced 
countries with the national libera­
tion struggles m  forming a common 
revolutionary front against imperi­
alism

Stalin, the Bolshevik party, and 
Comintern applied this strategic 
plan for the stage of imperialism 
and developed the tactical line of 
the United Front Against Facism 
during the period of Fascist reac­
tion during the 1930's and also 
during the post world war II period 
of the development of the socialist 
camp (UFAI)

In the mid 1950's the Revision­
ists seized state power and began 
restoring capitalist relations of 
production, which played a key role 
m  the break up of the socialist 
camp Having made a contemporary 
and concrete analysis of the inter­
national balance of forces, the 

tactical line of the United Front 
against Imperialism was reaffirmed 
as the general line of the inter­
national Communist Movement by the 
CPC

The strategic plan worldwide to­
day is m  essence the same plan as 
laid out by Comrade Lenin for the 
era of imperialism, the highest and 
last state of capitalism. What has

CONT'D ON PAGE 4
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R.C.R-VANGUARD OR
C H A U VIN IST SECT??

In September 1975, the Revolu­
tionary Union declared itself to 

be the revolutionary Communist 
Party -- " .the political Party of 
the working class, the vanguard of 
the working class of the USA..." 
(Programme and Constitution of the 
Revolutionary Communist Party 
USA p,l) We want to take a brief 
look at their claim to be a van­
guard and their outlook toward the 
US revolution.

Within the last decade or so the 
revolutionary movements in this 
country have given rise to many or­
ganizations which have embraced 
Marxism-Leninism as their guide to 
action, which are dedicated to 
serving the interests of the work­
ing people of the US and the world. 
Many of these organizations grew 
out of the fight against imperial­
ism - either the labor movement, 
the movement of the oppressed na­
tionalities, the student or women's 
movements, (or often a combination 
of these movements).

In addition there are many 
others -- collectives and indivi­
duals, who are anti-revisionist 
Marxist-Leninists, ( m  some large 

cities these latter outnumber the 
bigger organizations). • These 
groupSj collectives and individuals 
are involved m  class struggle 
We can also see that the leading 
Communist organizations are pri­
marily made up of oppressed nation­
alities coming from the national 
movements m  this country. This 
is not surprising since the nation­
al movements have been the scene of 
the broadest and most intense 
struggle against the capitalists-- 
especially since the second World 
War. We must then ask— why aren't 
these organizations as well as all 
other Marxist-Lenimsts within the 
ranks of our "vanguard"’ In fact 
m  examining our "vanguard" we find 
that not only does it lack any sig­
nificant number of oppressed nation­
ality cadre (multinational7), but 
that it has no roots within the 
working class or national movements 
m  this country. One has only to 
examine the struggle of the working 
class and nationalities--nowhere do 
we find our "vanguard" leading these 
movements m  any sense, much less a 
communist sense. Or can the RCP 
lay claim to leading the struggle 
of Blacks in Boston for democratic 
rights, or of Chicanos in the 
Southwest, or of Asians m  New 
York against police harassment and 
brutality, or the Farmworkers in 
California and Texas, or the auto­
workers in Detroit, etc. We see 
that there are organizations, other 
than the RCP, which have a history 
in the working class and national 
movements and are doing work in 
them right now Our "vanguard" has 
failed to unite Marxist-Lenimsts, 
or even a majority of them; 
and it has no roots in either the 
labor or national movements Of 
course they could not unite with 
genuine Marxist-Lenimsts because 
their line represents opportunism- 
a line incompatible with Marxism- 
Leninism. Secondly, they were not 
seeking principled unity-only or­
ganizational hegemony.

There is a word for a group of 
people who have no ties with the 
communist, labor or national move- 
ments-SECT. The history of the 
communist movement has witnessed 
this phenomenon before-the Progre­
ssive Labor Party and the Communist 
Labor Party both degenerated into 
sects. Essentially, a sect is a 
small group of people who are iso­
lated from life, who admit of no 
error and who look down with con­
tempt on those people who are in­
volved in class struggle and with 
the masses. A sect is not a van­
guard, which by its very definition 
unites "the finest sons and daugh­
ters of the working class" and 

which has strong ties with the 
masses. The Communist Party which 
we build must be capable of winn­
ing to its ranks ALL honest commu­
nists who actively participate m  
class struggle. It must also re­
present a fusion of the communist 
movement with the workers movement- 
it must have carried out the task,, 
to a large extent, of winning over 
the advanced workers to communism. 
Any group attempting to set up a 
party by ignoring the many groups 
and individuals who have a history

of mass struggle can only end up as 
an isolated sect. We must build 
this unity on the basis of a comm­
on view of concrete conditions in 
the world and the US, and how, m  
the main, we are going to change 
those conditions to make revolution 
In other words, we must unite firm­
ly around political line, a line 
which must, of course, be tested 
in the storm of class battles. We 
must put the whole above the part- 
sacrificing the interest of our 
groups for the interests of our de­
veloping Party. However, we must 
unite on the basis of principle 
(principles cannot be reconciled, 
as Stalin pointed out), on politi­
cal line, and not on the basis of 
"pressuring" people to join us, or 
by writing everyone else out of the 
Marxist-Lenmist camp (as "neo-Tro- 
tskyites"). The larger communist 
groups, m  particular, must avoid 
sectarian errors-failing to con­
duct relations with other communi­
sts on the basis of principle, 
equality and mutual respect, must 
avoid bogartmg m  united front 
work rather than striving for po­
litical unity, failing to do prin­
cipled criticism or self-criticism, 
etc. We must be clear however 
that right opportunism is still 
the main danger m  the communist 
movement--because it is this line 
which represents the greatest 
long-term threat to socialist rev­
olution. In particular must we 
combat the line of "combining" 
opportunism and Marxism-Leninism 
into one Party--a party of Menshe­
viks and Bolsheviks.

HAS THE "VANGUARD"
CRASHED ALREADY77 

Comrades, the m a m  contradic­
tion in the world today is the 
national question. It is the 
oppressed nations apd peoples of 
the world m  struggle against US 
imperialism and Soviet social- 
imperialism which is moving for­
ward the entire struggle against 
worldwide reaction. Whether it be 
m  South Africa, Southeast Asia, 
the Middle east, or the UN-the 
Third World is every single day 
weakening the strength of the two 
superpowers. In our own country 
the struggle of the Afro-American 
people (who constitute an oppressed 
nation m  the Black Belt South) has 
been m  the forefront of all the 
struggles against the US ruling 
class. As comrade Mao has said, 
the struggle of Afro-Americans is 
"a storm such as has never taken 
place before (our emphasis) in the 
history of that country." In 
addition we have seen the thousands 
of Chicanos who took to the streets 
against their oppressors, the In­
dians of Wounded Knee or who occu­
pied the factory m  Shiprock, New 
Mexico, the Asians and Puerto 
Ricans of New York The oppressed

nationalities have been in the most 
militant and direct confrontation 
with the imperialist state. These 
facts are the particularity of the 
class struggle in the US- the 
struggle of the US multinational 
working class against the capita­
list class.

Like their opportunist fore­
fathers of the Communist Party 
USA and the Progressive Labor 
Party, the RCP has crashed onto the 
rocks of chauvenism. It was their 
failure to understand the signi­
ficance of the national question, 
their liquidation of it, which put 
the CPUSA and the PLP on the side 
of the imperialists and killed 
them as revolutionary organizations. 
In their programme the RCP talks 
about imperialism ("Imperialism 
is Capitalism on its Deathbed", 
p.9). Not once do they mention 
that the political essence of im­
perialismi1TTKe-dk)mInatTon and ex­
ploitation of nations and people?, 
not once do they mention that the 
m a m  contradiction m  the world is 
the National Question. When they 
talk about the "present situation" 
they fail to mention even once 
that Black people m  the Black 
Belt South are an oppressed nation- 
part of the principal contradiction 
in the world. When they do talk 
about Blacks being a nation "with 
the right to self-determination" 
it turns out that to exercise this 
"right" northern Blacks HAVE TO 
MOVE BACK TO THE BLACK BELT'!! 
Comrades, we will have no class 
unity and no revolution without 
a correct stand on the national

CONT'D ON PAGF 4
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changed has been the tactical line 
depending on the different periods, 
conditions, and balance of forces 

1975 reaffirmed that the U F A  
I is correct as the general line 
of the international communist 
movement. The third world forged 
closer links with the proletarian 
movement in the advanced countries 
in combating imperialism and oppos­
ing the Hegemonism of the two sup­
erpowers whether it was on the bat­
tlefield or the United Nations 

The alliance of the proletariat 
of the advanced capitalist count­
ries and the national liberation 
struggles, based on the firm Marx- 
lst-Leninist principle of m |  prol­
etarian internationalism, grew m  
1975 as evidenced by the support 
for the struggles m  Indo-China,

RGP...
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question. A correct stand is a 
stand based on the EQUALITY of 
peoples-real equality based upon 
the right of oppressed nations to 
determine their own political 
future. If we say that northern 
Blacks (who were driven out of 
their homeland by imperialism) 
have to go back to be equal is this 
not chauvenism? Our stand must 
be clear and unequivocal-Afro- 
Americans have paid m  blood for 
their right to equality, they 
have suffered and fought as have no 
other people m  the US- they have 
the right to determine the fate 
of their nation-the right to self- 
determination.

The distorted, revisionist view 
of imperialism leads our "vanguard" 
to complete unity with the CPUSA 
on the question of the labor aris­
tocracy— those bribed agents of 
the capitalists who poison our 
ranks-particularly with the ideo­
logy of national chauvenism. Both 
being chauvenist parties, they con-

Palestine, Portugal, and the cour­
ageous comrads in Spam who were 
murdered by the Facist butchers in 
the process of struggle to over­
throw the fascist dictatorship

At the same time it is becoming 
increasingly important for Commun­
ists to alert the proletariat to 
the acute danger of world war be­
tween the two superpowers On an 
ever increasing scale the imperial­
ist policy of collusion is giving 
way to intensified contention It 
is not a question of abstract de­
bate but of developing tactics of 
struggle against imperialist world 
war and of a tactical line in the 
event of war

The main trend of world develop­
ment is Revolution, increasingly 
led 'by the Marxist-Lenmist Parties 
who make the proletariat and oppres 
sed masses conscious of their world 
historic mission1

elude that it is only the leaders 
of the international unions who 
are part of the labor aristocracy. 
The Albanian comrades have expo­
sed that m  the US there is one 
paid trade union official for 
every 300 trade union members- 
this m  an article entitled 
"Reformist and Revisionist Trade 
Unions in the Service of the 
Bourgeoisie". When the signifi­
cance of the national question is 
beyond the scope of one’s vision, 
one tends to ignore the question 
of chauvenism and the social 
props who carry this ideology into 
our ranks.

"LIFE UNDER SOCIALISM" 
CHAUVENISM BETWEEN NATIONS”

A last point on our "vanguard" 
chauvenism. They talk about "Life 
Under Socialism", and state, "... 
the working class will take up the 
ending of all inequalities between 
nationalities as a crucial part of 
building socialism " (ibid p.35) 
Comrades, you will not find ONE 
WORD in their view of nations 
based upon the right to self-deter- 
mmation-the key to solving the

TASKS OF COMMUNISTS!!
1- Uphold the right of nations to 

self-determination which"means the 
right to independence m  a politi­
cal sense, the right to free poli­
tical secession, from the oppress­
ing nation." This means for us com­
munists and advanced workers to up­
hold this right for the Afro-Ameri­
can nation and the right to inde­
pendence for Puerto Rico, and winn­
ing the masses to uphold and fight 
for this slogan

2- Render direct and determined 
support and revolutionary propagan­
da, agitation, and action to the 
liberation movements of the oppres­
sed people against the imperialism 
and chauvinism of the oppressor na­
tion

3- Carry out systematic propa­
ganda, agitation, and preparation 
against the danger of a new war by 
the two superpowers

national question. Equality is not 
merely paying "special attention 
to overcoming depressed conditions." 
(ibid, p 35) Equality means equal 
nations who have the right to 
political control of themselves. A 
slave and his master are not equal 
if the master decides to feed and 
cloth his slave.

PARTY BUILDING IS STILL 
OUR CENTRAL TASK'''

Comrades, we still lack a real 
Communist Party It is still our 
task to unite Marxist-Lenmist m  
this country and to win over the 
advanced workers and intellectuals 
to the side of communism. We must 
be non-sectarian in our approach, 
and principled at all times. In 
particular we must work together in 
solving the national question in 
the U.S.--the key question of our 
revolution. Especially those organ­
izations who are relatively more 
developed— theoretically, politi­
cally and m  terms of their history 
m  struggle— provide leadership in 
the effort to unite on the basis 
of political and ideological line.

AUGUST 29 th MOVEMENT
The August Twenty-Ninth Movement 

is a multi-national communist or­
ganization formed in May of 1974.
It takes its name from the great 
anti-imperialist march and demon­
stration which took place August 
29, 1970 m  the largest Chicano bar­
rio in the United States -- the 

east side of Los Angeles, Califor­
nia The demonstration was multi­
national and mostly of working 
class origin. However the over­
whelming number of demonstrators 
were from the Chicano oppressed 
nationality, and the event had a 
decidely nationalist character —  
i.e , protesting the use of Chicano 
youth as cannon fodder m  the imp­
erialist war m  Viet Nam and pro­
testing the lack of democratic 
rights for Chicano people. As such 
this event stands out as a shining 
symbol of the willingness of the 
people to struggle determinedly a- 
gamst their oppression and ex­
ploitation. Moreover it confirmed 
m  the heat of storm and fire that 
the struggle of the oppressed nat­
ionalities is a component part of 
the world revolution

Our organization bases itself on 
the principles of proletarian rev­

olution as summed-up by Marx,
Engles, Lenin, Stalin and Mao Tse 
Tung We strive to achieve prole­
tarian dictatorship, socialism and 
ultimately a classless communist 
society. This can only be achieved 
through forging the unity of the 
proletariat and the oppressed nat­
ionalities of this country and the 
armed overthrow of the existing 
bourgeois state. This overthrow 
can only occur as a result of a 
long protracted struggle led by 
the proletariat under the banner of 
its vanguard Marxist-Lenmist Party. 
The building of such a party is the 
central task of all communists and 
advanced workers of the United 
States. This has been our task 
since the treacherous betrayal of 
the working class by the revision­
ist "Communist" Party of the USA 

This new party and socialist re­
volution in general cannot be a- 
chieved without a consistent, re­
lentless battle against any and e- 
very type of opportunism -- right 
opportunism and revisionism, and 
left opportunism and trotskyism -- 
but most especially against the 
m a m  danger world-wide and nation­

ally, revisionism and right oppor­
tunism. The "Communist" Party of 
the Soviet Union leads the revi­
sionist parties, such as the "C"- 
PUSA in promoting revisionism and 
counter-revolution

We stand together with all the 
world's peoples in recognizing the 
leading role of the People’s Re­
public of China under the leader­
ship of the Communist Party of 
China with Chairman Mao Tse-Tung at 
its head, and the People's Republic 
of Albania under the leadership of 
the Party of Labor of Albania and 
Chairman Enver Hoxha in the world­
wide struggle for peace, democracy 
and socialism As part of this 
struggle we are duty-bound to up­
hold the right of nations to self- 
determination, and to give direct 
support to the national liberation 
struggles of the peoples against 
U S. imperialism and Soviet social- 
imperialism. At the present time 
the storm center of this struggle 
is in the Third World.

We pledge ourselves to unite 
with all genuine Marxist-Lenmists 
to carry out our tasks and to ful­
fill our proletarian international­
ist duty.
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PRRWO HOLDS 
IN &F.

FORUM

On Nov. 21 the Puerto Rican Re­
volutionary Wbrkers Organization 
(PRRWO) held a party building for­
um m  San Francisco. Sponsored by 
ATM the forum attracted about 200 
people, including advanced elements 
from the workers movement, Chicano 
and Asian national movements ATM 
delivered a solidarity statement 
which pointed out the political un­
ity of ATM and PRRWO. Both groups 
saw the forum and the subsequent 
forums held m  Los Angeles and San 
Diego, as concretely advancing the 
slogan "Marxist-Lenimsts Unite!"

A speaker for the national se­
cretariat delivered the main speech 
She covered a wide range 'bf topics, 
but stressedthe importance m  this 
period of seeing political line as 
the key link to party building. She 
traced the history of her organiz­
ation from its early days as the 
Young Lords Party through the for­
mation of PRRWO m  1972. At that 
time PRRWO and the Black Workers 
Congress (BWC) were working close­
ly with the Revolutionary Union in 
hopes of forging a new communist 
party. Fundamental contradictions 
arose between the BWC, PRRWO, and 
the RU on party building, the nat­
ional question, and many other que-s 
tions. In the ideological and pol­
itical line struggle against the PU 
PRRWO and BWC made a break with re­

visionism
This last period was of great 

significance for the entire Marxist 
Leninist movement. Out of this and 
similar struggles, Marxist-Leninist 
ideological principles won over pe­
tit bourgeois, radical, and eclect­
ic ideology. On the national ques­
tion, genuine Marxist-Lenimsts up­
hold proletarian internationalism, 
uphold the right to self-determin­
ation of the Afro-American nation, 
not the American exceptionalism and 
chauvinism of the RU On party 
building, genuine Marxist-Lenimsts 
uphold the Leninist party princi­
ples, not the pragmatic RU formu­
lation that the "party will be 
built out of the mass movement."
The comrade from PRRWO said that bv 
1972 basic questions of ideological 
line had been resolved and that po­
litical line became the key link to 
moving forward the building of a 
party.

Today the task of genuine Marx- 
lst-Lemmsts is to apply the 
theory of the proletariat to the 
concrete questions facing the US 
communist movement thus further de­
velop our tasks. Communists must 
develop a correct analysis of 
classes m  the US, strategy and 
tactics for our movement, deepen 
our understanding of the national 
question and the international si­
tuation

Based on their analysis that 
"political line is the key link", 
PRRWO analysed the current commun­
ist movement They see the revol­
utionary wing as the ATM, WVP, ' 
PRRWO and the Revolutionary Bloc 
(a N.Y based group, formerly part

of BWC). The opportunist wing is 
composed of Revolutionary Workers 
Congress, Workers Congress, I Wor 
Kuen, Guardian, and the October 
League. Someof the opportunist gr­
oups make the "left" error of hold­
ing that "organization is key".
They will isolate themselves by mo­
ving to build their own organiza­
tions or "parties" based on broad 

' primciples without sufficient unit) 
on political line. Other groups 
like the RWC hold the right oppor­
tunist position that ideology is 
key. This position'underestimates 
the subjective factor, that the 
break from revisionism has in the 
main already occurred. Their posi­
tions thus objectively retards the 
movemt.

A second PRRWO speaker spoke on 
revisionism within the national 
movement. His speech focused on the 
revisionism m  theory and practice 
of the Puerto Rican Socialist Party 
(PSP) He pointed out that PSP con­
siders the revisionist CPUSA to be 
a "fraternal party". PSP believes 
that far from being an imperialist 
superpower, the USSR is part of the 
"socialist camp " In pratice this 
led them to support the Havana Con- 
verence, a sham conference set up m  
hopes of diverting the Puerto Rican 
indepence movement into the camp of 
Soviet social-imperialism,

He pointed out that PSP upholds 
the "divided nation theory"--that 
Puerto Rico is a nation both on the 
island and m  areas where large num­
bers of Puerto Ricans live within 
the US. This theory completely re­
vises Lenin and Stalin on the nat­
ional question because it negates 
the importance of common territory 
for a nation. In practice this 
leads PSP to narrow nationalism and 
bundism within the US. He cited ex­
amples where at Brooklyn College 
PSP refusedto work m  an anti-re­
pression movement because the issue 
wasn't directly related to Puerto 
Rican independence Within the 
working class they only raise the 
issue of Puerto Rican independence 
and refuse to participate in multi­
national struggle for the libera- . < 
tion of US workers from capitalism.

Following his speech, this com­
rade, who is a member of the "Soc- 
lalistics" sang Unlike the com­
mercial garbage we normally hear on 
records or the economism of PU gr­
oups like Prairie Tire, the Social­
ities sing of revolution and party 
building The whole San Francisco 

/ audiance rose to their feet m  ap­
preciation of the brothers's songs

ATM and PRRWO answered ouestions 
and comments from different Marxist- 
Lenmist groups and advanced work­
ers. Many people were able to clar­
ify ideas -- particularly around the 
slogan "Political line is the key 
link." Both ATM and PRRWO summed- 
up the forum as a positive step m  
winning the advanced to Marxism- 
Leninism and building the unity of 
Marxist-Lenimsts based on political 
line.
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CHICANO  LIBERATIO N  
AND PRO LETARIAN  
R EVO LU TIO N

This is an updated version of a speech given in 
August of 1974 by the August Twenty-ninth Movement.

The August Twenty-ninth Movement is a multi­
national Communist organization formed in May of 1974. 
We take our name from the great anti-imperialist 
march and demonstration, the Chicano Moratorium 
Against the Vietnam War. This multi-national demon­
stration of tens of thousands of working-class and 
oppressed peoples, and the struggle they waged against 
the attack by the Bourgeois state stands as a shining 
symbol of the willingness of the people to struggle 
determinedly against their oppression and exploitation.

Our organization bases itself on the principles 
of proletarian revolution as summed up by Marx, Engels, 
Lenin, Stalin, Mao Tse Tung, and Enver Hoxha. We 
strive to achieve the dictatorship of the proletariat, 
socialism, and ultimately a classless society. This 
can only occur as a result of a long protracted 
struggle led by the proletariat under the banner of 
its vanguard Marxist-Leninist Party.

Today the building of such a party is the central 
task of all communists and advanced workers of the 
United States. ''This has been our task since the 
treacherous betrayal of the so-called "Communist"
Party U.S.A. and their consolidated revisionist role 
as social-traitors to the working class.

We stand together with all the world's people in 
recognizing the leading role of the People's Republic 
of China and the People's Republic of Albania, the 
worldwide struggle for national liberation, peace, 
democracy and socialism. As part of this struggle 
we are duty-bound to uphold the right of nations to 
self-determination and to give direct support to the 
national liberation struggles of the peoples of the 
world against U.S, imperialism and Soviet social- 
imperialism.

We pledge ourselves to unite with all genuine 
Marxist-Lenmists to carry out our tasks and to 
fulfill our proletarian internationalist duty.

This year marks the fifth anniversary of the 
great anti-imperialist Chicano Moratorium demonstration 
of August 29th, 1970 held in opposition to the U.S. 
imperialist war of aggression being waged against the 
Vietnamese people, which ended m  defeat for the 
U.S. aggressors.

The historical significance of this anti- 
imperialist demonstration, the vicious attack launched 
upon it by the bourgeois state,which resulted in over 
400 people being arrested and injured and 3 being 
murdered, and the ensuing rebellion, was a significant 
turning point in the liberation struggle of the 
Chicano national movement in particular, and the 
working class m  general.

This attack by the bourgeois mercenaries on 
those present at this national moratorium, which 
included other nationalities such as Puerto Ricans, 
Asians, Blacks, and whites, was but a historical 
continuance of the oppression and political attacks 
suffered by the Chicano people at the hands of the 
imperialists.

Within the Southwest region, the Chicano and 
Indian peoples have historically developed under the 
distinct material conditions of slavery under 
Spanish colonial rule, and then under feudal relations 
of production and oppression by Spanish feudal land­
lords under both the rule of Spain and Mexico.

Chicano Moratorium Against the War, 
August 29, 1970.

This oppression, exploitation and historical 
development was continued and intensified with the 
seizure of Texas in 1836, and the rest of the South­
west and California in 1848 by the aggressive and 
expanding colonialism of U.S. capitalism. This 
seizure was made easier by the traitorous collabora­
tion of the Spanish feudal landlords within the 
Southwest with whom the young U.S. bourgeoisie came 
to terms in an alliance against the native peoples.

The period from 1848 to I883 was one of open 
terror against the peoples of the Southwest by U.S. 
colonialism through the use of the army, Texas 
Rangers, vigilantes and lynchings. The peasantry, 
peones, small artisans and miners were left to the 
plunder and murder unleashed by the U.S, bourgeoisie, 
who "justified" this slaughter and robbery through 
its class ideology of national chauvinism which took 
the particular form of white chauvinism and white 
supremacy against the native peoples. The source 
of this aspect of bourgeois ideology must be 
analyzed from a materialist standpoint as emanating 
from the objective conditions of colonialism, 
imperialism and the subjugation and plunder of the 
oppressed nations and peoples of the world by the 
imperialists and colonialists— particularly the 
U.S. imperialists (and now, of course, by the 
restored capitalists of the social-imperialist 

Soviet Union).

The year 1848 saw the degenerate hacendados— the 
feudal landlord class of Mexico, represented by 

General Santa Ana— give away to the U.S. bourgeoisie—  
California, New Mexico, Arizona, Colorado, Nevada and 
part of Utah. Taken together with Texas, this 
constituted over half of Mexico's best and richest 
territory, an area larger than Prance and Germany 
combined.

In the war of 1848, the Mexican bourgeoisie was 
as yet too small and weak to play a major role against 
U.S. colonialism, so the Mexican ruling class, 
comprised mainly of hacendados, capitulated rather 
than mobilize and arm the oppressed Mexican masses 
which would have had the effect of destroying their 
own privileged class position and perhaps furthering 
the bourgeois democratic revolution (which was 
carried through within the Southwest by the U.S. 
bourgeoisie).

Property relations within the Southwest began to 
undergo,at an increasing rate, radical changes under 
U.S. colonialism, with the massive influx of poor 
Anglo-American settlers encouraged by the lure of 
gold and land and carrying with them the white 
chauvinist ideology of the bourgeoisie.

The feudal economy of the Southwest, geared to 
barter and small-scale trade and production to 
satisfy local needs, represented an obstacle to the 
greedy designs of the encroaching capitalists who 
needed to liberate the productive forces.

CONT\D ON PAGE 7
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The bourgeois colonialists invaded under the 
signboard of "freedom," which of course meant the 
freedom of the bourgeoisie to subjugate and exploit 
on a higher level the propertyless and laboring 
masses, and to plunder the raw materials of the 

region.

The U.S. colonialists took possession of the 
means of production— the land, mines, forests, water 
and mineral resources, and began to lay the economic 
basis for a capitalist system of wage-slavery. The 
native peoples were driven off the land on a massive 
scale by force, with homes being burned down, herds 
of sheep slaughtered and terror used against those 
who resisted. Peasant plots and sheepland were 
converted into grazing land for the new capitalist 
cattle barons, while the native peoples were forced 
to sell their labor power to their new patrons .

The discovery of gold in California touched off 
an orgy of plunder and violence rarely equaled in 
human history. This, coupled with the discovery of 
copper and silver in New Mexico and Colorado unleashed 
a human tide from the East, fleeing the capitalist 
crises of 1&±7 and 1857 with its resultant unemploy­
ment and misery. Their desperation and the rabid 

white chauvinism pushed on them enabled the U.S. 

bourgeoisie to use these poor Anglos as shock troops 
to colonize and consolidate their economic hold over 
the Southwest region. The political consolidation 
was accomplished by the use of the bourgeois state 
through judicial fraud by the courts and_ implementation 
of anti-Mexican laws all of which violated the Treaty 
of Guadalupe-Hidalgo which stated that the economic, 
political and cultural rights of Mexicans within the 
Southwest region would be respected.

One particular example.of this use of the state 
against the native peoples was a land act that was 
passed which required all guarantees to appear before 

the Board of Land Commissioners to "prove" their 
ownership, while colonizing squatters and speculating 
land thieves were given land outright and not even 
questioned as to legal title.

Laws, courts, police and taxes were used to try 
and wipe out resistance— pauperizing the peoples of 
the Southwest and enabling the new owners of the means 
of production to freely exploit the land and labor of 
the region. To increase their accumulation of capital 
and technology, the colonialists adopted the mining, 
grazing and fanning techniques of the Mexican and 
Indian peoples.

Thus an extensive new state apparatus was being 
set up, and a new ideology, that of the bourgeoisie, 
was forcefully being disseminated— in line with the 
transformation of the economic base. All this came 
into direct conflict with the masses within the 
Southwest region, as the basis for national oppression 
was laid down and developed.

There is an objective law that where there is 
oppression there is resistance. The year 18^8, when 
the Southwest was seized by advancing U.S. colonialism, 
witnessed the heroic struggles of the French and 
German proletariat in the revolutions occurring in 
Europe. At this same time, there began the resistance 
against colonialism and later imperialism by the 
Chicano and Indian and other laboring people (Chinese, 
Japanese and Filipino primarily) of the Southwest.

Courageous fighters came forth to wage an intense 
guerilla struggle against the colonialists? men such 
as Tiburcio Vasquez, who was eventually executed, and 
Joaquin Murietta, who when finally captured by the 
state, had his head cut off and paraded from town to 
town as an unsuccessful warning to those who would 
resist.

the Southern landlords as the ruling class which 
would have meant an extension of slavery and the 
restriction of the growth of the productive forces.

From a Marxist-Leninist standpoint, the Civil 
War had a profound historical significance, not only 
for the developing Afro-American nation within the 
Black Belt South, but also for the development of 
the Chicano people within the Southwest region. The 
victory of the bourgeoisie in the Civil War meant 
that the aim of the Southern landlord class, which 
wanted to expand slavery into the Southwest and 
Northern Mexico, was defeated. This was a historically 
progressive step in that the productive forces were 
allowed to develop during this pre-monopoly stage and 
a proletariat began to emerge.

The capital accumulated during the Civil War 
was part of the basis for building the foundation of 
imperialism and its beginning penetration of the 
Southwest through the export of capital to the sources 
of raw materials and cheap labor within the region.
This was to have the effect of creating the material 
conditions for the Proletarian-Socialist Revolution 
of the future. The export of capital into the 
Southwest,especially after the 1880's, began to change 
the feudal mode of production to a capitalist mode 
of production by breaking down the old relations of 
production and allowing the productive forces to 
develop by freeing the peones from their bondage to 
the land and the development of communications, 
railroads, capitalist mining and agriculture, and a 
money economy based on trade between town and country.

This imperialist penetration brought about a 
progressive change in the relations of production as 
new classes began to develop out of the spontaneous, 
but uneven,development of capitalism, with pockets 
of semi-feudalism still co-existing to this day, such 
as in Northern New Mexico and Southern Colorado.

The U.S. bourgeoisie, as in Latin America and 
most underdeveloped countries, made an alliance within“ 
the Southwest with the Spanish feudal landlord class 
who saw this as a necessary compromise by which to 
keep their privileged class position and carry on 
their traditional exploitation of the working masses. 
The old ruling-class families,such as the Sepulvedas,
Picos, and Figueroas in California, whom the 
imperialists named our streets after; and the Oteros 
and Archuletas in New Mexico, found it expedient and 
profitable to form alliances with the imperialists.

In return for selling out the region's raw materials 
and human resources, these old Spanish families were 
allowed by the imperialists to control the peones 
tied to the land, the local peasantry and the Indians, 
and to share political power on a local basis through 
the use of economic and political pressure on the 
exploited masses.

In the period after the 1880's, the export of 
capital by developing U.S. imperialism began to 
penetrate the Southwest region much more heavily as 
the Southern Pacific Railroad in conjunction with 
the banking group of Wells Fargo and later Crocker 
Citizens, which based itself in San Francisco, began 
to seize control of much of the land m  California, as 
did the Bank of America after the turn of the century. 
The mines in Arizona, New Mexico, and Colorado began to 
come under the control of the Rockefeller and Morgan 
groups. Much of the land in New Mexico was seized from 
the peasantry and the Indian peoples by the bourgeois 
state and turned over to the Arizona and New Mexico 
Land Company and the St.^Louis-San Francisco Railroad, 
both of which came under the control of the Rockefeller 
group. The land and resources in Texas began to come 
under the control of the ruling-class group based in 
Houston. The result of this imperialist penetration 
was a swift change from semi-feudal relations of 
production to capitalist relations of production as 
•an industrial proletariat began to develop in the 
railroads, mines, canneries, and textile mills, and 
a rural proletariat from the expropriated peasantry.
In addition, the old feudal landlord class was being

In Texas, there was Juan Cortina, who with his 
olur.teer army re-conquered much of Southern Texas; 
nd also the struggle in New Mexico led by Elfego 
aca; while the secret organization in the same state- 
as Gorras Blancas— waged armed struggle against the 
olcr-ialists and imperialists up until the 1920' s.

Vith the advent of the Civil War and the con- 
rontatioc be*.ween the developing bourgeoisie and the 
lave-owning landlords of the South, an important 
Istorical turning palmt « s  reached. Either 
fould progress into an iadastarlal 1 ̂

or _it_ A •#■■»<«» ■

transformed into a comprador bourgeoisie which acted 
as a middleman for the imperialists in selling the 
region's resources and neople's labor.sooh as the 
Otero members developed

Sen who traveled widely to the 

attend bourgeois schools to be 
groomed as pappets and to convince imperialist 
corporations to exploit the resources of New Morion 
for a cut of^the action. Today, we still S v e ^ h e L  

ln N<?w Mexico, such as the Chavez'

into

s and

CONT'D ON PAGE 5
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With the objective spontaneous development of 
capitalism within the Southwest, the Chicano people 
laboured under the crushing weight of imperialist 
exploitation in the mines, fields, and factories; 
but at the same time they learned a new discipline 
that developed through their collective exploitation 
based on the new capitalist conditions of socialized 
labor. Chicano workers— both urban and rural— now 
began the historical task of organizing themselves 
igainst this new form of exploitation. These condi­
tions of capitalist exploitation already existed in 
±e Eastern portion of the U.S. multi-national state, 
md Anglo-American workers themselves were beeinninfi' 
to struggle back as in the Carnegie steel strike and 
the Haymarket struggle.

One of the first attempts by Chicano proletarians 
to take an organized stand was in 1883 by forming a 
union of agricultural workers in Texas and going out 
on strike which was brutally suppressed, In 1903» 
sugar beet workers made up of Japanese and Chicano 
workers formed a 2,000 member union in Ventura, 
California and won a bloody strike Other struggles 
were earned out with Filipino and Chinese workers 
whose exploited labor led them to wage bloody 
struggles against the imperialists.

One of the most far-reaching strikes occurred just 
South of the 58-year old imperialist border in 1906 and 
was provoked by the same U.S. imperialist exploitation. 
The Rockefeller-owned Consolidated Copper Company of 
Cananea, Sonora, closed down several mines after a 
drop in the price of copper. Thousands of Mexican 
miners, who were being paid only half of what Anglo 
miners were paid in the same mines, were thrown out 
of work. Ten thousand Mexican miners went out on 
strike. The reaction by the imperialists was swift 
and ruthless as a small army of Rangers from Bisbee, 
Arizona rode in and opened fire on the miners, killing 
30. In retaliation, the miners burned down company 
stores and administration buildings. The participa­
tion by the semi-feudal Diaz government m  the attack 
on the miners enraged the Mexican nation and was 
instrumental m  bringing about the bourgeois-democratic 
and anti-imperialist revolution of Mexico m  1910, 
under the leadership of revolutionary nationalists like 
Pancho Villa and Emiliano Zapata (who were later 
assassinated by the Mexican bourgeoisie).

1910 also saw striking Chicano railroad workers 
dynamite the L.A. Times building for its anti-labor 
stance. 1915 saw the copper miners of Clifton,
Morenci, and Metcalf.Arizona strike-only to have the 
National Guard called out to repress them and jail 
their leaders.

In 1915» the Plan de San Diego, an anti-impenalist 
program was formulated by Aniceto Pizano, Luis de la 
Rosa, and other members of the Chicano revolutionary 
petty-bourgeoisie, made up of lawyers and small 
businessmen in Texas. This plan called for an armed 
insurrection and the establishment of an autonomous 
republic.

This plan included clauses for the freedom, 
autonomy, and rights of Indians, Blacks and Asians; 
on the negative side, it also stated that every 
white male over the age of sixteen was to be 
executed. The armed insurrection did not take 
place, Ss 28 of the top leaders were arrested, tried 
for treason;and terror against Chicanos accelerated 

all along the border with lynchings and shootings 
carried out, particularly by the Texas Rangers.

In 1917, 1,000 Arizona copper miners were left to 
die in the desert by Rangers in order to break a 
strike; and miners at a Rockefeller-owned mine in 
Ludlow, Colorado were massacred by a private army and 

the state Rangers.

In analyzing the objective spontaneous mass 
movement and its ebb and flow, the period from 1900  
to 1920 was one of intense proletarian class struggle 
against the imperialists by Chicanos. The predominant 
ideological force was anarchism— the ideology of the 
radical petty-bourgeosie, disseminated by Ricardo and 
Enrique Magon in their newspaper "Regeneracion," 
printed regularly in Los Angeles dinring this period,and 
by Chicanos who were members of the International 
Workers of the World— the anarchist Wobblies.

The Bolshevik Revolution, scientific communism, 
and the writings of Marx, Engels, Lenin and Stalin 
on the Marxist-Lenimst theory of the State, the 
National Question, the necessity for the leadership

1__________ _______________________________ __ ________

of the Leninist Proletarian Party, and the Dictatorship 
of the Proletariat, had not been brought as yet to 
the Chicano proletariat and peasantry, a task as yet 
only partially fulfilled.

World War I hastened the dominance of U.S. 
imperialism internationally. In 1923» the imperialists 
closed the political border with Mexico and created the 
immigration service to regulate the,flow of labor.
This had the effect of politically re-affirming the 
inclusion of the Southwest region into the U.S. multi­
national state and creating a set of distinct material 
conditions from that of Mexico.

1927 saw the creation of the Confederation de 
Uniones, Obreras Mexicanas, and the first strike 
called in 1 9 2 8, resulting in an attack by the state 
and the killing, jailing and deportation of the leaders.

The collapse of the capitalist world market in 
1 9 2 9, the shifting of the burden of the crisis onto 
the shoulders of the working class, and the advance 
of Fascism, brought on a new spontaneous upsurge 
from the Chicano sector of the labor movement—  
strikes, strike support committees, unemployed 
workers committees. However, what was not brought 
to them was the science of the proletariat.Marxism- 
Leninism, nor a Bolshevized party such as that of 
Lenin and Stalin to guide them to proletarian 
revolution.

Tens of thousands of workers Struck in the 
agriculture and canning industries, in berry, onion, 
celery, cotton fields, and in the railroads and mines. 
The vicious class nature of the bourgeois state, 
struggling to preserve monopoly capitalism was blatant 
as troops were used against strikers, imprisoning the 
most advanced and class-conscious elements, or 
murdering them. Over one million Chicanos, citizen

Chicano Moratorium against the war 
August 29, 1970.

and non-citizen alike, were deported by the imperialists 
in cattle trains and trucks during the depression 
with the feeble excuse that they were swelling the 
relief rolls.

What was needed at this point was not more 
agitation, unity of strikers, nor to build the 
mass movement, which is something that exists 
objectively and develops independently of our 
will. What was needed was to bring the spontaneous 
mass movement during the 1 9 3 0's under the direction of 
revolutionary strategy and tactics based on a 
Marxist-Leninist program, and guided by a Bolshevized 
and steeled party based in the proletariat and under 
proletarian leadership. This was not done; instead 
we had the right opportunism and white chauvinist 
leadership of the CFUSA, under the leadership of the 
petty-bourgeoisie and the class collaborator, Earl 
Browder.

The only way for U.S. imperialism to get out 
of the crisis they found themselves in was by another 
re-division of the world through another imperialist 
world war. The rising worldwide militancy of the 
woxking class was met by the most aggressive forces 
and tactics of finance capital during the 1 9 3 0's.
Waves of fascist terror and the open dictatorship 
of reactionary and chauvinist finance capital 
swept Europe, made easier by what Georgi Dimitrov 
called the treacherous class collaboration of the 
revisionist and social-democratic parties who 
disarmed and split the ranks of the working class 
and facilitated the fascist takeover.

CONT'D ON PAGE 9
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As the second Imperialist world war developed,
Chicanos were sent off to fight overseas under the 
lure of the 'bourgeois propaganda that they were 
"Americans" and it was their duty to go. Well, as 
their reward they were given pieces of painted rag 
called the Medal of Honor; while in Los Angeles, 
the bourgeois press, looking for a scapegoat after 
the internment of the Japanese began to stir up a 
vicious anti-Chicano campaign zeroing in on the issue 
of gangs, violence, crime, etc., and stating that 
Chicanos are biologically prone to violence and 
carrying knives. Backward sectors of the Anglo 
population were egged on to action and violence 
against Chicanos along with the police, sailors 
and soldiers, resulting in the so-called "zoot-suit 
riots" and martial law.

The demand for increased labor brought about an 
agreement between the U.S. and the neo-colonial 
government of Camacho. In 1944, Mexican braceros 
harvested over $432 million worth of crops.

With the end of the Second World War and the 
brilliant victory of the Anti-Fascist United Front 
led by the Soviet Union, the Bolshevik Party and 

Joseph Stalin, full employment in the_U.S. began to 
fade and a "recession" set m  along with an offensive 

against the working class ushered in by the McCarthyite 
period. The bourgeoisie was able to do this as the 
revisionist leadership of the CPUSA had liquidated the 
party in 1944, stating that there was no longer any 
class struggle and that the U.S. bourgeoisie was still 
a progressive bourgeoisie. Thus, the working class 
and the trade unions were left ideologically and 
politically disarmed, leaderless, and open for attack. 
Although the party was later reconstituted, its line 
remained basically the same— right opportunism, which 
later consolidated into outright revisionism.

The end of the Second World War also saw a new 
rise in the Chicano national movement and the struggle 
for democratic rights led by the petty-bourgeoisie.
Petitions, vdter registration drives, running candi­
dates, etc. were initiated by such organizations as 
the League of Latin American Citizens, Community 
Service Organization, and the GI Forum.

In 1947 the farm workers struck in A r v m  against 
the DiGiorgio Fruit Company only to have the strike 
broken by the bourgeois courts, while hundreds of 
workers were deported to Mexico.

CHICANO MORATORIUM AGAINST THE WAR
AUGUST , 29,1970

With the war of aggression against the Korean 
people and the subsequent defeat of the U.S. 

imperialists and their lackeys by the People’s 
Army of Korea and volunteers from the People's 
Liberation Army of the People's Republic of 
Chinaj Public Law 78 was enacted by Congress in 
order to again import workers from Mexico.

With the end of the Korean War, the imperialists 
launched "Operation Wetback" which deported another 
million citizena and non-citizens alike to Mexico; 
again, the working class being left politically 
disarmed and leaderless by the reformist CPUSA, who 
after the death of the great 30-year leader of the 
international Communist movement, Comrade Stalin, 
now took an outright revisionist stand, siding 
with the bourgeoisie and the Trotskyites in attacking 
Stalin which, as the Party of Labor of Albania states, 
"was but a cover for the revisionist attack on the 
need for a proletarian party, armed struggle, and the 
dictatorship of the proletariat."

VIET NAM AND THE CHICANO MOVEMENT
Contradiction is universal, 

and as the contradiction between 
imperialism and the oppressed nations 
and people of the world began to 
intensify during the early 1960's, 
with imperialist aggression against 
Laos, Cambodia, Cuba, Santo Domingo, 
the Mid-East, the Congo, etc., the 
national oppression within the U.S. 
multinational state also increased 
as did the struggle against it.

With the defeat of the French 
imperialists m  Viet Nam m  1954 by 
the national liberation forces under 
the leadership of Ho Chi Minh, the 
U.S. imperialists under Eisenhower 
stepped into the place of the French. 
They halted the free elections called 
for by the Geneva Accords, which were 
to be held m  1956 with the purpose of 
reunifying the country, and began 
to unleash a war of aggression 
which ended in their final defeat by

the Vietnamese people m  April of 
-this year. The inherent contradic­
tions of imperialism became accentu­
ated during the 1960’s with its 
falling rate of profit, anarchy of 
production, and the struggle for 
the re-division of the spheres of 
influence such as m  Indo-Chma.
To finance the imperialist war of 
aggression lr Viet Nam, the U.S. 
bourgeoisie was forced to print 
billions of dollars which eventually 
led to dollar devaluation, to ram­
pant inflation and to an intensifi­
cation of the exploitation of its 
colonies and neo-colonies and the 
multinational proletariat and 
oppressed peoples at home.

The Viet Nam war provoked a 
rising tide of protest which event­

ually assumed an anti-imperialist 
character opposed to the rising war 
costs, national oppression at home, 
and the slaughter of the Vietnamese 
people and the sons of the U.S. 
workers sent to fight there, 
especially the large precentages of 
Asian-Amencans, Afro-Americans, 
Chicanos, Native Americans and Puerto 
Ricans who were the main cannon 
fodder for the imperialist army in 
relation to their proportion of the 
population.

In reaction to the increased 
national oppression at home, rebel­
lions, and not "criminal riots," as 
the bourgeoisie likes to call them, 
began to break out everywhere as 
ghetto and barrio residents began to 
attack bourgeois and petty-bourgeois 
owned rip-off businesses, and their 
immediate oppressors— the police—  
who were increasing in numbers as the 
repressive apparatus of the state be­
came more centralized and strength­
ened to deal with the growing mili­
tancy of the movements of the oppres­
sed nationalities.

On August 29th, 1970, 15,000 
people marched through the east 
side, of Los Angeles, California, the
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largest Chicano barrio in the United 
States, in a militant demonstration 
against the imperialist war in Viet 
Nam. But this march had a distinc­
tive feature to it which differenti­
ated it from the many other anti-war 
protests of the '6 0's and early '70's—  
it was a march initiated by an oppres­
sed nationality, the Chicano oppres­
sed nationality— to protest specifi­
cally against a particular manifesta­
tion of their national oppression.
They were protesting against the 
imperialist war itself, the extreme­
ly high percentage of Chicanos draft­
ed, wounded and killed in the war 
and against the overall oppression 
of Chicanos— the denial of their 
democratic rights, The central 
theme of the march was "Raza Si,
Guerra No!". The inarch itself was 
multinational and largely of working 
class composition. The large major­
ity of the marchers were Chicanos.

Chicanos constitute large percentages, 
almost majorities, in railroads, steel, 
construction and the refinery industries 
in the Southwest. Above, Chicano 

steelworkers.

The Chicano Moratorium was 
originally the idea of the Brown 
Berets— a Chicano nationalist organ­
ization with a working class and 
lumpen make-up. This organization 
nad been in the forefront of many 
of the Chicano struggles in Los 
ingeles— particularly around the 
questions of white chauvinism in 
the schools, police brutality and 
armed self-defense of the Chicano 
people. The group later assumed an 
anti-communist, narrow nationalist 
stance and degenerated into such 
adventuristic posturing as the 
"seizure" of Catalme Island "for 

Mexico".

During the planning stages of 
the moratorium, the leadership rest­
ed in the hands of revolutionary 
anti-imperialist Chicano nationalists 
from the petty-bourgeoisio. They 
immediately came under attack from 
the trotskyite -Progressive Labor 
Party which condemned the leadership 
as "reactionary" because of the 
"stress" on the question of Chicano 
national oppression. After some 
fierce struggles, these trotskyites 
were defeated politically m  the eyes 
of the Moratorium committee, and were 
physically ejected. The PLP, typical 
of all social-chauvinists, had 
attempted to counterpose the Chicano 
national question to the working 
class question. Our stand as com- 
■unists must be to give firm support

to .all anti-imperialist national 
movements because they are, in 
essence, a component part of the 
class question in the United States 
and of the world revolution. The 
liberation of Chicanos from their 
oppression can only finally be 
achieved with the overthrow of U.S. 
imperialism— the same enemy of the 
U.S, working class. The working 
class itself cannot achieve victory 
without a firm alliance with the 
oppressed nationalities of this coun­
try.

The demonstration itself was 
met by the full fury of the state. 
Under the pretext of being "called 
in to make an arrest" the Los Angeles 
police department began to tear gas 
and club the assembled crowd as they 
sat in an east side park listening 

to the speakers. Many hundreds 
were arrested and injured, three 
Chicanos were brutally murdered by 
the state. But the assembled masses 
proved the historic law that "where 
there is oppression, there is re­
sistance." Taking on their attack­
ers with whatever weapons they could 
find, the people quickly launched 
a counter-offensive— setting fire to 
police cars and forcing the police 
to retreat under a hail of bricks, 
rocks and bottles. What began as 
a police n o t  soon turned into a 
spontaneous rebellion against the 
state. Precisely because it was 
spontaneous, because it lacked 

communist leadership, the rebellion 
lacked a plan, specific tactics 
against a clearly defined enemy for 
a clearly defined objective.
Instead the attacks focused on the 
most clearly perceived targets— the 
cops and rip-off businesses in the 
area. This does not m  the least 
alter the significance of this 
rebellion or take away from the 
unquenchable courage of the Chicano 
people m  their march towards free­
dom. Our task is to build the 
party of the proletariat which can 
lead such rebellions, make them most 
effective in their assault on capital.

In spite of the state repression, 
more Chicano moratoriums were organ­
ized— on January 5, 1971 and January 
31, 1971. On January 31st, the state 
again unmuzzled its dogs— the police. 
They shot down twenty-two people and 
killed one marcher. They set up 
barricades and fired without warning 
on the marchers Let the revisionists 
tell the Chicano people about "peace­
ful transition to socialism."

SOME LESSIONS TO BE LEARNED

All of these demonstrations 
were of a decidely anti-imperialist 
character and were organized 
without communist leadership. The 
Revolutionary Union, which makes as 
one of its strategic goals the devel­
opment of "anti-imperialist conscious­
ness" regardless of the level of 
consciousness of the most advanced 
members of the mass movements

should learn from this. The 
task of communists in this country 
in this period of,party building 
(and we are still m  it despite RU 
changing its name to Revolutionary 
Communist Party) is to raise the 
level of consciousness of the most 
advanced to the level of communist 
consciousness. We must 
lead the spontaneous struggles

with a clear picture of our goals: 
to test the political line in order 
to develop it further and forge the 
unity of Marxist-Leninsts; to do 
agitation and propaganda in the 
course of the struggle} to link up 
with the most politically conscious 
elements and to train them and win 
them over— theoretically through 
the study of Marxism-Leninism, poli­
tically through the application of 
Marxism-Leninism to the conditions 
of the struggle in order to give 
that struggle revolutionary direction, 
organizationally how to organize a 
struggle effectively— HOW to know 
whom we must unite, who to neutral­
ize and who to oppose; HOW to use 
ail available forces so that they 
feel a useful part of a common effort 
towards a'clear objective. All of 
these taken together serve to win 
over the advanced ideologically to 
the proletarian stand and outlook.
We cannot take the line of least 
resistance of seeing "training" as 
having a worker sit passively 
through a meeting, or paint a 
picket sign or walk a picket line.
Our goal is to train a vanguard!
To do so requires theoretical, 
political and organizational work. 
Bolshevik cadre do not "fall from 
the sky," they are forged on the 
anvil of class struggle.

National Liberation Struggles—  
Component Part of World Revolu­
tion

"National wars against the 
imperialist powers are not 
only possible and probable, 
they are inevitable, they are 
progressive and revolutionary.., 
(V.L. Lenin)

The era of imperialism is mark­
ed by, among other things, intensi­
fied national oppression.. Prom a 
progressive capitalism which in its 
lower stage once stood for the free­
dom of nations, and fought for this 
freedom from the feudal yoke, has 
developed into moribund capitalism—  
whose economic decay and parasitism 
is reflected in the subjugation of 
nations with the resultant plunder

and exploitation. From a thriving 
pre-monopoly capitalism has come a 
dying monopoly capitalism. Prom free 
competition to monopoly, from demo­
cracy to reaction. Historically in 
the United States, various different 
peoples have been oppressed above 
and beyond class oppression. Afro- 
Americans in the black-belt south 
have been forged into an oppressed 
nation in the heat of their strug­
gle against this oppression. Black 
people have not only had to face 
the robbery of the fruits of their 
labor— but also murder, lynching, 
rape a,nd a denial of their basic 
democratic rights. Their nation is 
not free and independent, but is 
strangled and chained by U.S. 
imperialism. The bourgeoisie, at­
tempting to maximize its super pro­
fits, superexploits this people be­
yond "normal” class exploitation.
The Chicano people have faced this 
same enemy doing the same thing.
(ATM is referring here to the nation­
al oppression of Chicanos— their 
oppression as a nationality.

Because of this, three important 
things occurs (l) the superprofits 
strengthen the hand of the bourgeoisie—  
the wealth they amass is, as Marx

CONT’D ON PAGE 11
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called it "concentrated social 
power" which puts the entire politi­
cal , military, cultural, etc, appara­
tus of society at their disposal.
The only purpose of this apparatus 

is to maintain the capitalists in 
power, to expand and strengthen 
their domination over the proletariat} 
(2) The oppressed peoples have 
awakened to national struggles; (3) 
The oppressed masses, And the prole­
tariat are divided along national 
lines— "between oppressor nation and 
oppressed nationalities. With their 
superprofits, the ruling class ex­
tends temporary meager privileges to 
the proletariat of the oppressor 
nation, to* the Anglo-American prole­
tariat— and drills them with the 
ideology of racism and national 
white chauvinism. Thus, since the 
only strength of the oppressed lies

in their numbers, which must be 
united and organized if they are to 
overthrow capitalism, the bourgeoisie 
must maintain the historical nation­
al divisions among the proletariat

CKicano National Moratorium, 1970

and oppressed peoples. So we can 
see that the unity of the working 
class and oppressed nationalities—  
the unity of the class and national 
struggles, is not a liberal unity 
based on guilt or Christianity, but 
on the solid foundation of definite 
material interests— to overthrow 
a common enemy. It is the task of 
communists to make the proletariat 
and the oppressed nationalities 
CONSCIOUS of this material basis 
and to help forge their ACTUAL fight­
ing unity. It is in this context 
that we must examine the struggle 
of the Chicano people and determine 
what tasks lie before us.

SOME TRENDS IN THE CHICANO NATIONAL 
MOVEMENT

The leadership of the Chicano 
national movement historically has 
been the petty-bourgeoisie such as 
landlords and landowners, intellec­
tuals, small businessmen, who, op­
pressed by imperialism turned to 
either radical politics such as 
anarchism or anarcho-syndicalism 
which existed as strong tendencies 
in the early history of the move­
ment; or reformism geared to’receiv­
ing an equal share of the imperial­
ist pie— the superprofits stolen from 
the exploitation of the colonies and 
neo-colonies.

During the 1960's, various forms 
of struggle and forms of organization 
arose within the Chicano national 
movement representing various ideo-

laeial tondfi. claaMfi and trtrrta._

The Chicano peasantry, mainly 
based in New Mexico and Colorado, has 
historically fought a bloody struggle 
to keep hold of and regain communal 
and private lands stolen from them 
by rich capitalists or the state.
This struggle of the peasantry for 
the land guaranteed to them by the 
Treaty of Guadalupe Hidalgo (the 
treaty ending the Mexican-American 
War), developed the organization 
known as La Alianza Federal de Mer­
cedes headed by Reis Lopez Tijerina. 

After a series of legal battles 
over a number of years, members of 
the Alianza armed themselves and 
seized a portion of their historic 
homelands (settled as far back as 
the l600's). This struggle had 
the mass support of the peasantry 
of the Southwest and Chicanos of 
all classes and strata. It was 
aimed at the imperialist state and 
expressed its open solidarity with 
the struggles of the Afro-Americans.

The bourgeois state reacted 
viciously against the Alianza—  
mobilizing the national guard 
against it, jailing many of its 
members, infilitrating its ranks 
to cause disruption (through the 
use of rumors and provocateurs), 
and buying off certain of its lead­
ership .

The movement of the peasantry 
still exists in the U.S. in 1975 
although the peasantry is on the de­
cline as a sector of society. We 
cannot ignore this movement. A 
peasantry also exists in the oppres­
sed Afro-American nation. What the 
peasant movement has lacked historic­
ally and what it lacks now is the 
leadership of a communist party 
which cAn link their struggles to 
the struggles of the proletariat 
and other oppressed peoples. A 
party which can give the movement 
consciousness and direction. One of 
the tasks of our new party will be 

* to develop a precisely formulated 
agrarian program in order for it 
to be ABLE to lead the peasant move­
ment.

It is not within the scope of 
this paper to do a complete class- 
political. analysis of the Chicano 
people. However, our limited re­
search and experience lends us to 
believe that the Chicano bougeoisie 
is still represented politically by 
the Democratic Party— a party of the 
monopoly capitalists. This sector 
of Chicanos continues to push its 
programs of reforms and "brown 
capitalism." Any work among the 
Chicano national movement cannot ig* 
nore the Chicano bourgeoisie as they 

still have considerable influence 
among many working class and petty- 
bourgeois Chicanos.

LA RAZA UNIDA PARTY— POLITICAL 
REPRESENTATIVE OF THE CHICANO 
PETTY-BOURGEOISIE

The political representative 
of the Chicano petty-bourgeoisie 
would seem to be the Partido La 
Raza Unida. This is a mass party 
with centers in Los Angeles, Cali­
fornia, Denver, Colorado and Crys­
tal City, Texas. La Raza Unida 
Party has played a significant role 
in the Chicano movement. It has 
reflected the continuous struggle 
between reformism and revolution, 

of the Chicauio movement. The two- 
line struggles within the Partido 
chrystallized at the historic

national convention of 1972 held in 
El Paso, Texas. At this convention, 
the line of reformism and accomoda­
tion with the Democratic party was 

championed by the leadership of the 
Texas delegation.

The banner of political independence 
from the two bourgeois parties and 
anti-imperialism was carried by the 
California delegation. After bitter 
struggle, the Partido adopted the 
path of political independence and 
of firm struggle against U.S. imperi­
alism. The successful fight was led 
by the Marxist-Leninist forces with­
in the California delegation who 
struck an alliance with the revolu­
tionary nationalists from California 
and Colorado and New Mexico. The 
basis of this alliance was revolu­
tionary politics versus reformist 
politics. It was not, as some have 
said, a struggle between narrow 
nationalism and internationalism.
In fact, a close examination of the 
recent Chicano movement discloses 
that reformism and not narrow 
nationalism is the greater danger. 
This illustrates the danger of pro­
ceeding from formulas— i.e., within 
every national movement, the greatesl 
danger must always be narrow nation­
alism ,

Following this convention, the 
Partido adopted the program of the 
California delegation, which called

for self-determination for Chicano 

and other Latino peoples. It also 
pledged support to all oppressed
peoples of the U.S. and the Third 
World. Thus, the most progressive 
political representatives of the 
Chicano people had chosen the path 
of steel to steel battle against 
imperialism m  solidarity with all 
oppressed peoples of the world.

Frojn the beginning the Raza 
Unida Party was weakened by its 
shallow roots within the working 
class. Its base mainly came from the 
intelligentsia and the petty-bour­

geoisie. jn the struggle be­

tween revolution and reformism, the 
Marxist-Leninists made certain 

"left" errors ol failing to carry 
on their work patiently, of failing 
to make distinctions between advanced, 
intermediate and lower strata elements, 
etc. They also made right errors 
of failing to develop a scientific 
program of work for the Partido, 
thereby, leading to spontaneity.
Seeing the need xo develop strong 
ties with the proletariat at the 
workplaces, and also to develop 
the highest form of proletarian 
organization— the Party—  the Marx- 
ist-Le,ninists made the decision to 
discontinue their work in el Partido. 
However, this can only be a temporary 
absence. In the 1972 national elec­
tions, over 200,000 votes were cast 
for La Raza Unida Party in Texas. Ir
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Colorado, numerous Chicanos support 
the work of La Raza Unida Party.
While its base is much weaker in 
California, many Chicanos still look 
to the Partido for leadership. Of 
course any communist work in La Raza 
Unida would be done to give it revol­
utionary direction and link it to 

the struggle for proletarian revo­
lution

Presently, there are three 
tendencies existing within La Raza 
Unida Party— in California, the lead 
ership of the Partido is anti-imperi­
alist but caught up in reformist 

electoral work and "community 
control" issues. Colorado has 
various trends within it— social­
ists, nationalists, revolutionary 
nationalists, and reformists— but 
the character of the party's work 
centers around the struggles of 
students, prisoners and "community 
control." Both California and 
Colorado reject affiliation with 
the two bourgeois parties. Texas 
represents the more conservative 
wing of the Partido. Jose Angel 
Gutierrez and his clique covertly 
compromise with the Democratic and 
Republican parties in order to get 
funds and "special projects."
This clique is anti-communist and 
strikes an anti-imperialist pose 
when "the situation calls for it." 
However, within the Texas Partido, 
there are contradictions and strug­
gles, as the more progressive, honest 
and politically conscious elements 
see through the program of the 
Gutierrez leadership and begin to 
assert their independence from it. 
Communists must be able to utilize 
these distinctions to develop the 
progressive elements, win over the 
middle and lower strata and isolate 
the die-hard reactionaries.

As for the proletarian elements 
who left the Partido— many of them 
participated in the founding of ATM 
or have become members of other com­
munist organizations. As represent­
atives of an oppressed nationality 
as well as of the working class, they 
have the duty to seek out and win 
over the advanced elements from the 
proletariat and from the Chicano 
national movement. They must also 
work to unite the Chicano sector of 
the proletariat with the entire 
multinational working class and to 
fight for the leadership of the pro­
letariat in the Chicano national 
movement. The Chicano proletariat, 
urban and rural, has now moved into 

a position to take this leadership 
due to its role in relation to the 
most advanced fonji of production, 
especially basic industry within the 
Southwest and the West Coast.

Since the turn of the century, 
the Chicano proletariat has increas­
ed tremendously— Chicanos constitute 
large percentages, almost majorities, 
in railroads, steel, construction 
and the refinery industries in the 
Southwest. In the period from 1900- 

1950» Chicanos came to comprise over 
sixty percent of the proletariat in 
the mines, the canneries and the 
packing sheds of the Southwest.
This sector of the proletariat 
shown its- capacity for unity, organ­
ization and militancy in the heroic 
struggles of the Farah strikers and 
the struggles of the Farmworkers of 
California and Texas.

Our task is to build the Commun­
ist Party which can develop a correct 
analysis of the classes in the United 
States; a party which can correctly 

apply Marxism-Leninism to the 

national ques­

tion and determine correct program, 
strategy, tactical line and policies 
in regard to the various classes 
and strata of the different nation­
al movements. Such policies have 
as their aim, the uniting of all 
struggles into a mighty tidal wave 
of revolution which will shatter 
the crumbling bastion of imperial­
ism and build in its place a just 
socialist society founded upon the 
firm alliance and unity of the work­
ing class and the oppressed nation­
alities. To do this we must isolate 
the reformist danger in the nation­
al movement and also the growing 
revisionist and conciliationist 
danger which wants to divert the 
revolutionary nationalists onto the 
path of reformism.

Let all communists and advanced 
workers redouble our efforts to mas­
ter Marxism-Leninism, to apply it to 
the conditions of the U.S, and to 
develop the line and program which 
can unite us all to carry out our 
struggle.

LONG LIVE THE STRUGGLE OF THE 
CHICANO PEOPLE!!!

WORKERS AND OPPRESSED PEOPLES OF 
THE WORLD UNITE!!!

MARXIST-LENINISTS UNITE!!!
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